


















 
 
 
 
 

101 S Mt Olive St 
Siloam Springs, AR 72761 

479-524-6466 
 

December 9, 2019 

Dear Governor Hutchinson,  

I write to you today about the future of the refugee resettlement program in Arkansas. On 
September 26, 2019, President Trump issued Executive Order (EO) 13888[1], which 
requires your formal consent for continued refugee resettlement in the Natural State.  Given 
the life-saving nature of this program, the Siloam Springs Chamber of Commerce would 
like to join with Canopy NWA in asking you to provide this consent. 

Over the last three years, Canopy NWA has resettled 45 families from over a dozen 
countries in collaboration with local city governments, school districts, health providers, 
faith communities and workforce development agencies. 

While it’s still too early to meaningfully measure the economic impact of refugee 
resettlement in Arkansas, other states provide a bright economic forecast: in Georgia, 
refugees contributed $133 million to the state economy in 2015 and in Minnesota, they 
contributed $277 million. Nationally, as a study by President Trump’s Department of 
Health and Human Services recently noted, refugees contributed $63 billion dollars in 
federal tax revenue over the past decade. 

Our country and our state have a proud history of bipartisan support for refugee 
resettlement. This lifesaving humanitarian work benefits our world’s most vulnerable—as 
well as our local faith communities, employers and governments. It is for these reasons that 
I ask you to provide the consent necessary for refugee resettlement to continue in Arkansas.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

O. Wayne Mays, President/CEO    

wayne@siloamchamber.com 
479-524-6466 












